
Hello Friends! 

Since my last report, there has been some activity here in the land of Group Records! 

First, one of our electronic groups has switched Districts.  Cal Book Study AFG, which meets on Tuesday 

evenings at 6:30 p.m., has moved from District 9 into District 16.  Thank you to both Districts for all your 

help in this transition for Cal Book Study! 

Second, I received a message from WSO on February 26th that there is a new group registered in Pleasant 

Hill.  The name of the group is Thursday Morning Friends AFG.  They are meeting on Thursday mornings 

at 9:30 a.m. at Rising Sun Church of Christ.  I have not had a chance to reach out to this new group yet, 

but am planning on doing so soon. 

And finally, I have received word that there is also a new group in Hull.  I have not personally talked to 

anyone from this group, so my information is all second hand, but here is what I know right now.  This 

group is not officially registered yet, and I don’t have a name for the group.  What I do know is that they 

meet on Sunday evenings at 7:00 p.m. at the American Reformed Church in Hull.  Hopefully I will be 

hearing more about this new group soon and will be able to report back to you. 

I want to thank all of the DR’s and GR’s who continue to send me your updates.  You make my job easier 

and it also so enjoyable to be able to touch base with you! 

Yours in love and service, 

Libby W 

Iowa Area Group Records Coordinator 

 


